
The new year!  

A new year means a new cohort. As usual we began by each child attending two play sessions 

from mid June. This gives an opportunity for the children to have a lovely time at the school, to 

be left and then collected, for us to do a first assessment on the child and for me to do an ad-

missions meeting with the parents to ensure they understand our approach as a School and the 

next steps in the process.  

The next steps start with pace in September when all staff spend the first week carrying out a 

home visit for every child. The home visit is very important for a number of reasons including 

time and space to talk about the child, the child seeing their teachers invited by their parents 

into a safe space and to see the child and how they are in a comfortable environment. At the 

home visit we use a ôUnique Childõ form as a guideline to find out about the child and family. 

On the home visit, the key worker also agrees with parents the first day and then thatõs it. The 

child starts and settles in the school.  
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 The ôCampaignõ! 

On 13th November alongside Jack Dromey MP and 4 other Head Teachers I met with Nad-

him Zahawi - Parliamentary Under -Secretary of State for Children and Families. It was a very 

positive meeting where we shared what we consider Maintained Nursery Schools do over 

and above other Early Years Settings. We also delivered a very thick dossier of the parental 

responses we had collected from across Birmingham. The key message I wanted the Minister 

to take was ôinvest in us, advertise us and utilise usõ. While the Minister was very accepting of 

all our points and assured us that the feasibility study currently taking place was to give him 

the information he needs to argue for funding in the Comprehensive Spending Review the 

Government will undertake he could not extend any promises about the timeline for the 

comprehensive spending review or the when the study would be completed.  

Jack and I were interviewed by the BBC outside Westminster to be shown in the lead up to 

an article due to take place by the Midlands Today at the school the next day. The children, 

families and staff team were exceptionally supportive and we have received positive feed-

back so far.  

The next part of the Campaign is for a parent (who also was on the news report) - Kelly Berry 

to accompany me to the All Party Parliamentary Group in Westminster on the 21st Septem-

ber. Kelly will be speaking to the whole group (300+ people) about the difference our School 

has made to their family.  



Staff Training and Development  

On 5th November the whole school staff came together to look at a number of things:  

Group times  

These are the times when we come together as groups. We have three different times: Hello 

time, Learning Group and Story, songs and goodbye.  

We critiqued some videos of group times and used this to reflect on what we want each group 

time to õdoõ and to create some õnormsõ for our school. These are the things you should expect to 

see if visiting any of the different group times at our school.  

Summer 2018 assessment data  ð worked in groups to look at the exit data from July to see where 

we were successful at helping children achieve and where we need to do more. Collated these 

to guide our areas for improvement for this year.  

Baseline 2018 assessment data  ð worked in groups to look at the baseline assessments to see 

which areas are strong and which we need to work on.  Collated these too.  

Discussion on other issues we need to consider and Big plan for the year  

How will we do what we want to do? How do we support the groups of children we have  

identified? How do we give the disadvantaged children the experiences they deserve?  

Which trips/workshops/special visitors/events do we want to do/have/celebrate?  

Performance Management  

Reviews and then staff used the information from the day to plan new targets with SLT.  

Birmingham Association of Maintained Nursery Schools (BAMNS)  

We have now signed the contract ensuring that the 15 schools will work closely to-

gether. We had a launch event on 8th November in Birmingham which was well attended.  

There are a number of things we are already working on including: procurement across the 

schools and shared leadership models.  

Ofsted Targets  

Leaders and those responsible for governance should ensure that:  

¶ the school continues to be a centre of good practice that shares its expertise with other  

settings  

¶ remaining gaps in the achievement of different groups of children, including between 

boys and girls, and between disadvantaged children and other children, are  closed.  


